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While it is not yet clear how significantly the push to enact 
comprehensive healthcare reform will impact the Democratic 
House and Senate margins in the coming elections, President 
Obama and Democrats in the House and Senate have achieved 
a significant Democratic party goal by enacting healthcare 
reform. In the near term, however, a serious disagreement is 
already brewing, as U.S. Department of Health & Human Ser-
vices (HHS) Secretary Kathleen Sebelius has had harsh words 
for some insurance companies and their treatment of children 
just days after the bill’s passage. Sebelius pointed to “recent 
media accounts” that some plans intended to only cover pre-
existing conditions if a child already has health insurance. The 
law was intended to extend guaranteed issue protections start-
ing in September to all children with pre-existing conditions 
(adults will have to wait until 2014 to be guaranteed insurance 
coverage regardless of any pre-existing conditions).

This dispute, which flared up within the first few days of pas-
sage of the overall bill, may be a harbinger of things to come as 
insurers and perhaps providers battle with HHS and the Cen-
ters for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) over the mean-
ing of each major provision in the just-passed 1,000-page bill. 
Priority concerns for the O&P profession, of course, include 
coverage of O&P in the essential benefit package provided by 
health plans as well as the definition of O&P in relation to dura-
ble medical equipment (DME), and the importance of keeping 
those definitions separate and distinct.

O&P Coverage  
in the Essential Benefit Package
The final health-reform law includes categories of benefits in 
the standard benefit package that all private plans participating 
in the new “Health Insurance Exchange” must cover starting in 
2014. As a result of Congress using the reconciliation process 
to pass the final version of health reform, many provisions had 
to be gutted from the final bill. The specific coverage references 
that the National Association for the Advancement of Orthot-
ics and Prosthetics (NAAOP) and the O&P Alliance fought so 
hard to have included in the House bill—i.e., “durable medical 
equipment, prosthetics, orthotics, and related supplies”—were 
not included in the final bill. Instead, the new law references 
“rehabilitative and habilitative services and devices” in the ben-
efit package.  

There is strong evidence that O&P care is covered within this 
definition, and there is now evidence in the legislative history 
to this effect as well. During the House debate of the Senate-
passed health-reform bill, Chairman George Miller (D-CA) of 
the House Committee on Education and Labor inserted a state-
ment into the Congressional record that states unequivocally 
that O&P care is considered covered under “rehabilitative and 
habilitative services and devices.” This language is not bind-
ing, however, so the O&P community will have to be actively 
involved in the regulatory process as HHS begins the task of 
drafting regulations for this new law.
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continued on page 62

Comprehensive Healthcare…
continued from page 58
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